
Marisa A. Desautel
marisa@desautelbrowning.com
401.477.0023

July 27, 2024

VIA USPS AND ELECTRONIC MAIL TO:
rfagan@jamestownri.net
Nancy Beye, Chair
Jamestown Water and Sewer Commissioners
Town Clerk’s Office
93 Narragansett Avenue
Jamestown, Rhode Island 02835

Re: Request for Reconsideration of Decision of the Town of Jamestown to Deny
Application For Water Main Extension and Connection.

Dear Jamestown Water and Sewer Commissioners,

This office represents Stephen Zimniski and Suzanne Gagnon (“Appellants”) of 7 Seaview
Avenue, Jamestown, Rhode Island (“Property”). Enclosed please find correspondence dated June 28,
2024 from the Town of Jamestown, denying Mr. Zimniski and Ms. Gagnon’s request to extend public
water service to the Property (“Decision”).

This correspondence is intended as a formal request for rehearing and/or reconsideration of the
Decision. Appellants assert that the Town of Jamestown has a legal obligation to provide water to the
Property. The state law passed in 2022 entitles Appellants to have the existing water main extended to
their property, regardless of local regulation.

Connecting to the public water supply is the only viable long-term solution for Appellants. This
issue has the potential to create significant hardship for them and may impact their ability to eventually
sell the Property. Denying access to a basic necessity like water to tax-paying property owners facing
genuine hardship is legally untenable.



Reconsideration Letter

7 Seaview Avenue

This request should be reexamined to take into account the severe impact on the Property and the
Appellants as well as the legal implications denying the request to extend and connect to public water in
light of the 2022 state law and the impact this Decision may have to the Appellants.

We would like the opportunity to discuss this matter further.

Sincerely,

Marisa Desautel

Enclosure

CC: Nancy Beye, Chair, Town of Jamestown Water and Sewer Commissioners
Michael Gray, Director, Jamestown, Department of Public Works
Frederick W. Stolle, Esq., Assistant Director of Legal Services, Department of Administration
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